WESTERN CAROLINA UNIVERSITY

FACULTY SENATE MEETING MINUTES

Date: December 3, 20003

Hospitality Suite, Ramsey Center

II. ANNOUNCEMENTS

A.  Minutes of November 12, 2003 corrected and approved (Proffit &)

B. Roll Call

Members Present: Abel, Adams, Bailey, Beam, Brown-Strauss, Bumgarner,  Burns, Chamberlin, Caruso, Collings, Ellern,  Graham, Gibson, Henderson, Mallory, Mechling, Noel, Norris, Pennington, Philyaw, Proffit, Smith, Spencer, Starr, Tholkes, Thompson, Wooten

Members with proxies: Atterholt, Bell, Nybo, Metcalf

Members absent: Bardo, Clark, Connelly, Kane, Kolenbrander, Vihnanek

C. Vice-Chancellor Collings for Dr. Bardo
1. Faculty salary adjustments, which will be discussed later

2. Board of Trustees will be meeting here from Wednesday to Friday


      D. Mary Adams, Senior Faculty Assembly Delegate

1.  Faculty Assembly met on October 21, 2003 and a report was sent around in email

2.  Handed out a report and highlighted several sections


Attachment 1 was highlighted

Assembly delegates were asked to share administrators’ salaries with their colleagues

The budget request is attached.  Each year 6% raises are requested by the system is still 12.8% behind the national average

UNC advocacy notebook suggested for talking points with legislators and business owners on funding the budget

Benefits and retirement payments are being made back into the retire system

Assembly passed a resolution supporting looking at the Post Tenure Review process system wide

Those who participated in the TIAA/CREFF study for late career choices got a lot out of the study so a similar study will begin on early career people through tenure and 2 years after to assess the support they receive from their universities 

                  Please check out the web site for Faculty Assembly

 
Question/Discussion

Is it not expected that Post Tenure Review Process would not be carried out the same at Doctorial and Regional Comprehensive Institutions?

The State contributing to the retirement fund should not be taken as a solution because the State will continue to fall behind.

In Attachment 1 we see WCU tied at the bottom for faculty salary increases is the system concerned with this overall disparity?

       E.   SGA President. No Report 

 F.   Staff Forum Chair. No Report

 G. University Advisory Council Chair.  No Report

 H. Newt Smith, Chair of the Faculty

Revision to the Faculty Constitution and Bylaws passed with a 146 (yes) to 9 (no) vote. We now have a restructured Faculty Senate.

All changes from now on will be within the Faculty Senate

Elections can now take place at the college level and a new person will be elected this time – a Vice Chair – for the first time in February.

III. COUNCIL REPORTS

a. Council on Faculty Affairs, Kevin Pennington, Chair

1.  Faculty Affairs Council met December 1, 2003 and discussed policy 84 and the intellectual property policy.  We discussed the need to visit with people who put the policy together to get a friendly version.

Questions/Discussion

Teaching and on-line classes will use UNC-G policy

Senators are encouraged to read the copyright policy (#84) and the technology policy draft which will be emailed to them.


      B.  Council on Instruction and Curriculum, Scott Philyaw, Chair

1.  Grade replacement was discussed but we have some technological difficulties that need to be addressed before further discussion.

2.  Information literacy was discussed with no action taken

3.  Plus/Minus grading scale was discussed and more information is need.   Please email your thoughts on the plus/minus scale to either Scott Philyaw or other CIC members 

Questions/ Discussion

What can departments do for evaluations now that the cafeteria evaluations will no longer be made available?  The subcommittee on Instruction is developing a component on teaching evaluations that will replace the cafeteria forms. 

Will those be available in the Spring and if not what should departments do until they are available?

      C. Council on Student Affairs, Alan Proffit, Chair

Motion to disband the Student Affairs Council, to eliminate the Subcommittee on Scholarship and Financial Aid and to move the Subcommittee on Admission and Readmission to the Division of Academic Affairs, and immediately send the issues on hours needed for residence hall living to the Division of Student Affairs with these all occurring by March 31, 2004. (Proffit & Ellern)

Passed by voice vote.

IV. OTHER BUSINESS

A.  Old 

1.  The Faculty Salary Adjustment Taskforce Report to the Faculty Senate was presented and sections highlighted 
 

Motion to accept Phase I (Abel & Proffit)

Questions/ Discussion


How many decimal points were used?


The bench mark date was July 1, 2003.


Where are the CUPA peer salaries?  

Kathy Wong has the information on the salaries and that will be made available in the library.



The information will be distributed when and in what form?

Letter form in January.  The increases will be in January’s paycheck if this passes the Board of Trustees.



What number of the faculty will get a portion of the $217,200?




The majority


    Passed by voice vote.

 Motion to pass Phase II to continue to pursue opportunity to look at local   tuition as a means to continue this process of adjusting (Smith & Proffit)



     Questions/Discussion



Isn’t there a federal mandate to hold down tuition increases?

Using local tuition for adjusting seems to get the legislators off the hook rather than having them fund higher education.   This sets a bad president.

Past down turns in the economy did not result in this type of measure why now?

A friendly motion was made that when this is presented it is done so with a nose being held.

Another way to raise salaries is to move to a full year (3 semester) model.

                 Passed by voice vote.


  2. ED.D. in Community and Junior College Administation


     Motion continued from last meeting



Questions/Discussion

Gene Couch from Southwestern Community College spoke on the need in the region for such a program

Dr. Robbie Pittman presented information on the rigor of the research coursework and the dissertation process used in the current Ed.D. program.



Are faculty being paid adequately to provide a Ph.D. program?

Is the research support (library, computer support) adequate to support such research?

How many dissertations are being done at one time in the current program?

How many committee members are on each committee?

How faculty are in the current Ed.D. program?

Ed.D. is not a research but a professional doctorate.

Why is this program in education when community college faculty are discipline focused?

30 dissertations for 2 faculty seems to be a tremendous burden, we are resource shot for this.

Dean Dougherty spoke about the support from the College of Education and Allied Professions for this program.

How many WCU employees are in the current Ed.D. program?

Regional need should be a driving force for support for this program.

This is an intent to plan, but Senate will not have more to say later in this process.

What are the closest programs of this type to our region?

Would this strengthen our relations with the Community Colleges?

  Call the question (Proffit & Brown-Strauss)


   Passed by voice vote

Curriculum changes were addressed regarding the grade inflation of no longer requiring a C because of the 2.5 requirement.  The 120 hours as “fits a goal of the University” was questioned.  The number of hours for the two programs (72, 77 respectively) was questioned.  


Recommendation was made to have CIC examine these and give a report.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted

